VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

March 23, 2010

5:30 PM

A Special Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on March 23, 2009 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:
MAYOR

William E. Hignight
COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford

Kimberlee Smith
Samuel Seely

Cal West
EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Turner Wilson, Public Works Director
The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Organizational Meeting
The Mayor stated at the last meeting he had forgotten to ask for a motion to reappoint Janet Verna as the Clerk.  He stated the procedure was required by statute to take place at the organizational meeting following a municipal election.
The Mayor asked for a motion to reappoint Janet Verna as the Clerk.

Councilor West made a motion to approve Janet Verna as the Clerk.

Councilor Smith seconded the motion.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Smith:  For

Councilor Bradford:  For

Councilor Seely:  For

Councilor West:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Purchase Requisitions and review of Purchase Vouchers
The Mayor stated a Purchase Requisition had been put in the packet regarding the Bentonite. 

Councilor Bradford asked who had found the purchase location in Artesia.

The Mayor stated that Mr. Wilson had compared prices around the state and found the lumber company in Artesia had the lowest price.
 The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Purchase Requisition for the Bentonite.
Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Purchase Requisition for the Bentonite from Artesia Lumber Co. for $1,130.50.
Councilor Bradford seconded the motion.
Councilor Seely asked how many tons of Bentonite was going to be purchased.

The Mayor stated there were seventy bags, 100 pounds each, equaling a total weight of 3.5 tons.

The Mayor stated the perimeter of the pond would be repaired along with a few other problem areas. 

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions regarding the Purchase Requisition.

The Mayor stated the repairs to the pond would cost approximately $1,000.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Seely:  For
Councilor Smith:  For
Councilor Bradford:  For

Councilor West:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

No questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Minutes.

Councilor Smith made a motion to approve the Minutes for the Special Meeting on February 23, 2010, the Special Meeting on March 8, 2010 and the Regular Meeting on March 9, 2010.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.
The Mayor asked if there were any corrections.

Councilors Seely and Bradford provided corrections to the March 9, 2010 Minutes.
The Clerk noted the corrections.

Councilor Smith stated that she had not made corrections to the Minutes of February 23, 2010.  She stated Councilor Seely had made the corrections on his copy of the Minutes, and she had presented the corrections on his behalf since he was not able to attend the meeting.

The Clerk apologized for the content errors as the meeting had not been recorded, and she stated when she transcribed the Minutes she had to remember what had been said as best as she could.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor West:  For
Councilor Smith:  For

Councilor Bradford:  For

Councilor Seely:  For

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Proclamation #10-02 Regarding the Golden Apple Foundation

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the proclamation.

Councilor Bradford made a motion to approve Proclamation #10-02 Regarding the Golden Apple Foundation.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.
The Mayor explained the purpose of the Golden Apple Foundation.

The Mayor read Proclamation #10-02 to the Council and visitors.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions.

Councilor Bradford asked if the proclamation regarding the Golden Apple Foundation was going to be mailed to each teacher or if it was going to be posted.

The Mayor stated the proclamation would be posted in the usual manner.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Smith:  For

Councilor West:  For

Councilor Seely:  For

Councilor Bradford:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON AGENDA
Approval of Appointment to Lincoln County Film Committee

The Mayor stated a film committee had been created to facilitate the building of relationships with movie makers and for developing resources for movie makers.
The Mayor stated he was requesting Council approval to appoint Denise Williams to represent Corona on the Lincoln County Film Committee.

Councilor Bradford made a motion to approve the appointment of Denise Williams to the Lincoln County Film Committee.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.
The Mayor stated he had attended a meeting in Ruidoso to gain more information about the Lincoln County Film Committee, and he stated he had also been receiving emails forwarded to him from Denise Williams about the Film Committee.  

The Mayor stated the Film Committee had put together a resource website that included locations in Lincoln County that would be available to film makers for use as movie location sites. 
The Mayor explained that film makers would be able to look at the pictures on the website and assist with finding a location that matched movie script needs.   He commented that a film maker for example could shoot a film at the Corona dump.  He stated he had seen several movies that had used a similar location, and such a location could be relevant to both the script and production needs. 
Councilor West asked the Mayor to explain the purpose of the Film Committee in more detail.

Discussion followed regarding the Lincoln County Film Committee. 

The Mayor explained that in recent years New Mexico had become a “hot spot” for movie making primarily due to the state legislature enacting significant tax incentives for film makers to come to New Mexico to make movies.  
The Mayor stated in the past 10 years there had been hundreds of movies filmed in New Mexico. The Mayor stated the last movie filmed in New Mexico was “The Book of Eli” which provided a large economic “boom” during the time period when the movie was being filmed. 
The Mayor continued by saying New Mexico had active film committees around the state whose soul purpose was to advocate film makers to make movies in New Mexico. There were many government entities that had formed film committees to help bring film makers to their location, and these committees had created brochures and pictures for film makers to use as a resource in seeking an appropriate location for their films. 
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Seely:  For

Councilor Smith:  For

Councilor West:  For

Councilor Bradford:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor

Wastewater:

The Mayor stated they were close to finally having the bid documents ready, and they would soon be able to go out to bid on Phase II of the wastewater project.

Wastewater Ordinance:

The Mayor informed the Council that he was working on a Wastewater Ordinance. He noted that Janet Verna and Turner Wilson needed to review the document and add additional information.  He speculated the ordinance might be finished within another week or so.
Discussion followed regarding the proposed Wastewater Ordinance.

Easement Agreement: 

The Mayor informed the Council he was also working on an Easement Agreement.  He stated the agreement would allow the Village to engage in construction on private property, and the agreement was only temporary and only needed to be notarized. 

Discussion followed regarding the proposed Easement Agreement.

The Mayor added that it would soon be time to conduct public hearings to inform the community on the status of the Wastewater project and Construction schedule. 
The Mayor discussed the proposed monthly rates.
Discussion followed regarding the projected Wastewater rates.

Councilor Bradford stated Green Tree Solid Waste Authority had been working on developing a sludge processing program, but the program had been put on hold last year due to other priorities.  She stated GTSWA had put the sludge processing project back on the table.             

Beautification Grant:

The Mayor stated the Clerk was writing a grant for landscaping, funding to purchase a wood chipper, and recreational funds to build new bathrooms at the park.

Budget:
The Mayor stated he and the Clerk would start to work on next year’s Budget, and he stated there would be a workshop type meeting scheduled to conduct the budget process.  

The Mayor asked the Council to let him know if they were interested in a particular project that needed budget support.
District 6 Meeting:

The Mayor asked for confirmation on who was going to attend the District 6 meeting in Ruidoso on March 30th.
Councilor Bradford, Councilor Seely and Councilor West stated they would attend the meeting along with Mayor Hignight.

The Mayor asked if there were any other comments or questions.
Smith Surveyors:

Councilor Seely noted Smith Engineering had surveyors working in Corona, and he asked the Mayor if he knew how long they would be in town.

The Mayor stated he did not know their work schedule, but thought they were working on the Wastewater Phase II plans and specifications.
Glass Recycling:

Councilor Bradford referenced Becky Koll’s previous request regarding the recycling of glass.

Councilor Bradford stated the glass recycling vendor in Albuquerque had been forced out of business.   She reported the glass vendor had been sued and lost the case regarding an accident that supposedly had been caused by the glare from ground up glass at the facility.

She also stated Jim Miller would be teaching a class on energy efficiency on March 24th from 5:00 pm to 8:00 pm.

Grant:
The Clerk clarified the project description for the beautification grant from New Mexico Clean and Beautiful.

GIS Project:

The Mayor explained the GIS work that had been done by W.H.Pacific.  He stated the company was doing the work pro bono as an example of what a small entity could accomplish with limited information.
The Mayor stated Mr. Wilson was asked by W.H.Pacific to provide additional information to further detail the mapping project.    He stated once the mapping was completed, W.H Pacific would give the Village the file, and Mr. Wilson would be able to update any future changes that were made to the water system.  He stated the GIS mapping would be very helpful to Mr. Wilson as a problem solving tool.
Oil Heater:

Councilor Bradford asked if anything had been done to write a grant for the purchase of an oil heater for the Public Works Shop facility.

The Clerk stated she had prioritized the wood chipper for the recycling grant request, but she stated she would add the heater to the grant and request both the wood chipper and the heater.

The Mayor stated he and the Council needed to work on the budget in order to identify funds for the purchase of a vehicle for the Public Works Department.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment
Councilor Smith made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor West:  For
Councilor Bradford:  For

Councilor Smith:  For

Councilor Seely:  For

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.
Approved

__________________________






___________

William E. Hignight, Mayor






Date

___________________________





_____________

Janet L Verna, Clerk/Treasurer
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